
SHIPPING CONTAINERS IN CURRY COUNTY 
 
Shipping containers 
can be placed on 
your property for 
storage, but a 
Planning Clearance 
is required.   
 
Planning Clearance 
applications will be 
reviewed to confirm 
the container meets 
setback and 
planning 
requirements.   
 

 
Curry County Planning requires shipping containers to be painted (to remove lettering) and 

landscaped (to create a visual screen).  Paint colors should blend into the surrounding 
environment.  Tan, light brown or shades of green to match nearby vegetation are usually good choices. 

 

          

Shipping containers used for storage and less than 200 square feet in size do not require a building 

permit.  Anchoring of a shipping container is not required, but it is recommended. 

Shipping containers are not made for living in.  Modification of containers intended for residential use 
must meet Oregon Building Code standards and require Building Permits.   
 
Please contact Curry County Planning or Building Departments if you have any questions.   
Planning Clearance applications, phone numbers and email addresses are available on our website: 
http://www.co.curry.or.us/departments/community_development_department/planning_division.php.  
 
Placement of a shipping container on your property without Planning Clearance authorization may result 
in Code Enforcement action and/or penalties.   

http://www.co.curry.or.us/departments/community_development_department/planning_division.php

